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June 22, 2022
 

The Honorable Charles Schumer 

Majority Leader  

United States Senate 

  

  

The Honorable Mitch McConnell 

Minority Leader 

United States Senate 

  

Dear Leaders: 

  

On behalf of the National Sheriffs’ Association, representing over 3,000 Sheriffs across this great 

nation, we write to lend our support to “The Bipartisan Safer Communities Act.”  The Sheriffs do 

request that the Medicaid Inmate Exclusion Policy (MIEP) be addressed in a colloquy as the bill is 

debated.  As you know, the federal law does not differentiate between a convicted inmate and a person 

incarcerated prior to conviction. This anomaly needs to be corrected. 

 

Sheriffs see, up close, the daily carnage of gun violence carried out by criminals and individuals 

suffering from mental illness.  We appreciate the authors coming together on a bill that can actually save 

lives, which is written in such a way that allows the States to craft their own unique answers to the 

questions raised by gun violence. 

  

Important to Sheriffs and their communities: 

   

 Supporting better access to mental health services in schools is an important part of early 

screening for 40 million Medicaid students nationwide. Furthermore, in our discussions we have 

determined that school property hardening is a critical and necessary step in preventing mass 

school shootings.  

  

 Reviewing juvenile records improves current law and may help detect persons not eligible for 

firearm purchases while protecting their Constitutional rights. 

  

 Allowing flexibility in the administration of the new purpose Byrne JAG grant program will help 

States, and therefore counties, implement crisis intervention courts which may take many forms 

such as Veteran courts, drug courts and outpatient treatment. 

  

 We also find that the due process provisions for extreme risk protection, “red flag” orders, 

maintain the 5th and 14th amendments and provide the rights and tools necessary to defend 

oneself. 
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There are many other provisions of the legislation that are also important but too numerous to mention 

here.  The Sheriffs are available to discuss this bill with any member of your Caucus/Conference who 

might have questions.  Thank you for your work on this legislation. 

  

Very respectfully, 

  

 

  
 

Jonathan Thompson 

         Executive Director and CEO 

         National Sheriffs’ Association  

 

 


